
Corporation of the Municipality of Temagami 

Memorandum to Council 

Memo No. 
2024-M-105 

Subject: Market Relocation 

Agenda Date: June 13, 2024 

Attachments: Ontario Northland Shelter Construction.pdf 

RECOMMENDATION 

That Council receive Memo 2024-M-105 re Market Relocation;

And further that Council hereby approves the use of municipal grounds for both the relocation of the 
Community Market and space for a storage container to replace the shed the market has traditionally 
used beside the tracks.

INFORMATION 
Ontario Northland is reinstating passenger rail service between Toronto (Union Station) and Northeastern 
Ontario, which includes a new shelter in the Municipality of Temagami. Northeastern passenger rail service 
will provide service from Toronto to Timmins with a rail connection to Cochrane.   

The route identifies 16 stops including Toronto (Union Station), Langstaff, Gormley, Washago, Gravenhurst, 
Bracebridge, Huntsville, South River, North Bay, Temagami, Temiskaming Shores, Englehart, Kirkland Lake 
(Swastika), Matheson, Timmins, and Cochrane.   

RFPs for the construction of the shelter include the use of Construction areas, Construction parking areas 
and Equipment Laydown areas.  Moving the tents to the south side of the station is not possible due to set 
back requirements of 244m from the crossing and 5m from the nearest rail.   

After consultations with the market, Public Works and Ontario Northland, the recommended location is the 
municipal property immediately to the west of the now removed Hydro shed. 

Respectfully submitted by 
John Shymko 
Economic Development Officer 


